2008. What a year for energy. During the summer, the price of oil spiked to more than $150 per barrel sending shivers down the backs of Vermonters needing fuel oil to keep warm during the winter. Vermont Yankee also faces an uncertain future and supporters of alternative electricity generation are working overtime to provide the replacement resources if the plant is retired at the end of its license in 2012.

In Montpelier, the Montpelier Energy Team slowly established a presence with several projects that may help local residents address the challenges of 2009 and beyond: 

· More than 50 homeowners took advantage of an incentive to carry out home energy audits. In most cases, the audits identified strategies to reduce home heating costs by 20% or more; weatherization contractors were busy sealing attics and basements and adding insulation to accomplish those savings.
· More than 100 households either replaced or supplemented their oil and propane-fired furnaces with wood pellet stoves. The Energy Team helped some of these homeowners with the purchase of pellets at co-op prices, and storage of those \pellets.
· The District Energy team took key preparatory steps in an effort to invest in a district energy facility to provide heat for downtown buildings, with the possibility of also producing electricity through Combined Heat and Power technologies.

And now it is 2009. Temperatures well below zero remind us that our home heating needs will remain a priority and that assuring home heating fuel supplies at a reasonable cost is important to weather our economic downturn.  
The Montpelier Energy Team remains committed to helping each household make energy decisions which decrease our reliance on fossil fuels: 
· With increased participation and assistance, we look forward to expanding the number of homes carrying out comprehensive home energy audits and weatherization. 
· We are looking at opportunities to expand wood pellet availability with a long-term goal of local pellet production using local forest resources and keeping our energy dollars close to home. 
· We have additional challenges to address our transportation needs and the reliance on gasoline to fuel vehicles.
· The Energy Team is also active in “Between the Cracks” – a neighbor-supported effort to help homeowners do for themselves some of the efficiency and weatherization activities that will make meeting future energy demands less daunting (and less expensive).
· Just this month, the Energy Team signed on with Efficiency Vermont as part of the “Vermont Community Energy Mobilization Pilot Project”. This partnership will extend the work of “Between the Cracks” by providing, at no-cost , technical expertise and materials for reducing electricity and home heating fuel use.

Most importantly, the Energy Team is ready to grow – with your support. We will be meeting as a part of the enVision Montpelier project to discuss new ideas, and your role, during the Stakeholders Meeting to be held on February 10, 5:30pm, at the Memorial Room in City Hall. We look forward to seeing you there.

